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THATCHAM MEMORIAL HALL 
& PLAYING FIELDS FOUNDATION 

REG CHARITY NO: 300214 

 
 
 

Telephone 
01635 868244 

Brownsfield, 
Bath Road, Thatcham, 
Berkshire, RG18 3AG 

Monday – Friday       
9.00am –12.00pm 

 
 
 
 

 
 

TRUSTEE VACANCY  
 
 

Do you have an interest in the Thatcham Community? 
 
 

Are you able to volunteer your time to help manage a 
leading community asset? 

 
 
The Board of Trustees of the Thatcham Memorial Hall & Playing Fields Foundation is composed 
of representatives of organisations and community members, a vacancy for the later has arisen 
and the Trust seeks a member of the community to join them.  
 
The Trust is responsible for Thatcham Memorial Hall, Memorial Playing Field and the 
associated car parks at its Brownfield Road site. The Trust acts as landlord to Thatcham Bowls 
Club, Thatcham Tennis Club and 2nd Thatcham Scout Hut, as such it has responsibility to 
safeguard the fabric of these buildings for future generations.  
 
The Board of Trustees meets 4 times a year at the Memorial Hall. In addition, community 
trustees are required to attend meetings of the Development Sub-Committee; combined these 
require a commitment of one meeting per month.  
 
The Board would particularly welcome expressions of interest from people with a background in 
either Human Resources, Investments or Property Management. The Board will co-op a new 
Trustee at their next available meeting.  
 
If you would like more details of this opportunity please contact the Trust Chairman, Cllr Nathan 
Gregory; nathan.gregory@thatchamtowncouncil.gov.uk or 07757334056 
  


